

City of Eden – Memorandum



To:

Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council 
Thru:

Brad Corcoran, City Manager
From:

Terry Shelton, Director of Environmental Services
Date:

February 3, 2011
Subject:
Request for Approving  Resolution Accepting  a State Loan with Principal Forgiveness for the Northern Smith River and Dry Creek Sewer Rehabitation Project


The City of Eden was officially awarded a Low Interest Loan with Principal Forgiveness in November of 2010.  This awarded was for the Northern Smith River Phase 2 & 3 and Dry Creek Phase 2 sewer rehabilitation project.  The financial assistance is for a loan of $2,154,934 at an interest rate of 2.455% per annum.  This loan has principal forgiveness of $1,000,000 and the project will actually cost the City $1,154,934 over a term of 20 years.
By this Resolution the City Council will formally accept the Loan with Principal Forgiveness for $2,154,934.   Work is scheduled to begin on the Dry Creek phase of the project on March 15.   We have not received rebids on the Northern Smith River phase of the project yet.
Please contact me if you any questions regarding the Northern Smith River Phase 2 & 3 and Dry Creek Phase 2 sewer Rehabilitation Project or the Resolution to Request formally accept the CWSRF Loan. 
